
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, May 25, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Garber. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of May 18 were read and 
approved. 

 
A communication from the Grand Junction Electric, Gas & Mfg. Co., 
stating that an are light had been placed at the intersection of 
Ute avenue and Tenth street, was read; also a communication from 
R. E. Tope, Principal of the Grand Junction schools, in reference 
to the proposed summer juvenile program and the work of the 
school and community nurse the past year. 
 
Both communications were ordered filed. 
 
The bill of the Biggs-Kurtz Hardware Co. for $331.78 (#30,296) 
having been examined and approved by the Commissioner of Water 
and Sewers, it was moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by 
Commissioner Whittaker, that the same be allowed and a warrant 

ordered drawn on Sewer District No. 6 Fund for the amount. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the bill allowed. 
 
The following reports having been examined and approved by the 
Clerk and Auditor and the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies, 
it was moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker, that the same be accepted and ordered placed on file: 
 

Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Public Affairs, 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Water and Sewers, 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Highways, 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty, 
 
Quarterly Report of the City Treasurer, 
 
Quarterly Report of the City Clerk and Auditor, and 



 

Quarterly Report of the Judge of the Municipal Court. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that during the months of June, July and August the 
City offices be closed at 12 o'clock noon on every Saturday. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
Mr. Adams of the Daily News appeared before the Council and asked 
that the order to remove the flag pole at the intersection of 
Main and Seventh streets be rescinded. 
 

The matter was discussed by the Commissioners, but no action was 
taken. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


